STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

December 16, 2021 
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202
Joining Info: 
By Video Conference

meet.google.com/qks-niad-yfo
By Phone via Teleconference  

1-414-909-7588 (PIN: 385820141)

Members Present:

Joseph Radtka, Chair 

Keith Horton, Vice Chair

Roland Mann, Jr., Industry Member
Michael Bowersox, Industry Member
Gregory Schott, Industry Member
Absent: 
Richard Bowers, Consumer Member


Richard Small, Industry Member
LABOR Officials & Staff Present: 

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing 
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
LaKissha Thornton, Administrative Officer I
OTHERS PRESENT:                                                                         


Diane Kastner, Plumbing Heating Cooling Contractors Association


Jonathan Sergeant, Omega Flex
CALL TO ORDER 

Chair, Mr. Joseph Radtka, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to order, virtually, at 10:33 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on November 18, 2021. Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Bowersox’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted by roll call to approve the minutes without correction or amendment.  
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Mr. Schott presented the following report of behalf of the Complaint Committee:
Closed Complaints

Investigation

Plum-22-0002


Plum-22-0001

Plum-22-0005


Plum-22-0003

Plum-22-0009


Plum-22-0004

Plum-22-0010


Plum-22-0006

Plum-22-0011


Plum-22-0007





Plum-22-0008





Plum-22-00012
Upon Mr. Bowersox’s motion and Mr. Mann’s second, and by a roll call vote the Board unanimously voted by roll call to approve the Complaint Committee report.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for September 2021: 

Plumber

                   Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	23
	7
	16
	30%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	0
	0
	0
	

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	15
	6
	9
	40%

	                              TOTAL
	39
	13
	26
	33%


Ms. Bailey reported that since Jan. 2021, that 503 candidates were tested. 187 candidates passed, 316 failed, for a pass rate of 37%.  Since the inception of the test 9653 candidates were tested.  3468 candidates passed, 6185 failed, for a pass rate of 36%.  There are currently 12,732 active licensees. 
OLD BUSINESS
Director Bailey reported that, as the Board requested, she had submitted a regulation concept paper to the Secretary’s Office regarding the proposed action to reinstate the definitions of “incidental plumbing work” and “minor plumbing repairs” back into COMAR. She stated that she is awaiting a response from the Secretary’s Office.  
NEW BUSINESS
Chairman Radtka reported that Mr. Tom Buckley of WSSC has retired. He stated that the Board’s new point of contact with WSSC will be Christopher Imhof. Chairman Radtka reported that the WSSC is considering the formation of a task force to look into unlicensed contractors and plumbing work without required permits. Chairman Radtka also reported that he attended a meeting of MPMIA (Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Inspectors Association) at Harris’ Crab House in Graysonville, MD and identified the new officers elected at the meeting.    
CORRESPONDENCE
Director Bailey announced that there was not correspondence for the Board’s consideration. Counsel Kinstler brought up a December 6, 2021 email correspondence pertaining to the Board’s code update that Director Bailey had submitted to her. However, the correspondence had not be shared with the Board at the time of the meeting. Director Bailey asked that the matter be deferred to the January 2022 Board meeting. The Board agreed to defer the discussion on the correspondence until the January meeting. 
COUNSEL’S REPORT
There was no report from Counsel.
CHAIR’S REPORT 
Chairman Radtka wished everyone a happy and safe holiday.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

Director Bailey reported that the offices for the Maryland State Board of Plumbing will be moving to its new location at 1100 N. Eutaw Street, Baltimore, MD, 21201, on January 18, 2022. She reported that, while she anticipates a smooth transition to the new office, there may be some service disruptions and asked for the Board’s understanding.  She also wished everyone a Happy Holiday.
CLOSED SESSION

The Board did not convene in a closed session.         
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF CLOSED SESSION

None necessary.
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Bowersox’s Motion, and Mr. Mann’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 10:45 a.m. 
_________________________


__________________________

Chair, Joseph Radtka  



Date

Without Corrections ______



with Corrections ______ 
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